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Contact Details
Management Staff

Principal


Sarah Gibbs




sarahg@salford.schoool.nz
Deputy Principal

Teresa Henery





teresa@salford.school.nz

Assistant Principal
Paula Wheeler





paula@salford.school.nz
School Contact Details

Address


110 Lamond Street East, Hargest, Invercargill 9810

Office



03 217 9521





Email: admin@salford.school.nz
Website


www.salford.school.nz
Newsletter


admin@salford.school.nz  (to add content)

Dental Therapist

Waihopai Dental Clinic





Entrance from Alice Street





03 218 7744

A - Z  of GENERAL INFORMATION

AFTER SCHOOL CARE
After School Care is provided by the school and is available from 
3.00—5.30pm, Monday to Friday.
Children must be registered to use the service.  This is a “user pays” service and is not an OSCAR subsidised scheme. Information leaflets land booking forms can be picked up from the office, you can register online via School Stream (Forms/After School Care), or go to the school website www.salford.school.nz  (About Us tab).

Chipmunks, Cornerstone and the YMCA, After School Care Programmes, pick students up from Salford School at the end of each day.  Please contact these organisations directly if you require information about these programmes.

ANAPHYLAXIS
You will all be aware of the extreme reactions that bee stings, nuts and other food or plant allergies can bring to children. In order to support students in being able to attend school safely, Salford School is a nut free school.
We please ask that you support this by ensuring children do not bring nuts, nut products or food items containing nuts to school at any time.  Just the residue of nut traces on someone’s hands is enough to cause a rapid, violent reaction.

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

The Board of Trustees is responsible for the governance of the school. The board is the employer of all staff in the school, is responsible for setting the school's strategic direction in consultation with parents, staff and students, and ensuring that the school provides a safe environment and quality education for all its students. 

The Board consists of five parent representatives elected by the parent community of the school, a staff representative elected by the staff and the principal. The Board is elected for a three-year term.
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COSTS
The grants from the ‘Government’ are never sufficient to cover all the schools’ expenses.   While fundraising activities are run by the PTA, we also ask you to make a voluntary donation towards the cost of your child’s education. 
Voluntary Donation
$160.00 per child per year (receipts can be used for Inland Revenue tax credit claims). 
Did you know you can apply for a tax rebate from Inland Revenue for your voluntary school donations?

You may be able to get a rebate of up to one third of the voluntary school donations you have paid if you:

· have earned taxable income

· lived in New Zealand at any time over the tax year

· are an individual (not a company or partnership for tax purposes), and

· have paid voluntary donations to a state or state-integrated school

Payments to school
Payments can be made directly to the school account 12 3154 0065126 000. 

Please enter your
· child's name 
· and what the payment is for/ or Invoice number if available.
Please contact the office if you would like to set up regular automatic payments to pay school accounts. 
Any money sent to school must be in a sealed envelope with the child's/children's name written on it and what the money is for.  Please enclose the correct amount. 
It would be appreciated if the eldest child of the family could be responsible for handing in the total family amounts due. 
All cheques are to be made out to ‘Salford School' unless otherwise specified.

Payments for External Sports Activities
Sports such as Futsal (Summer and Winter), Hockey, Touch, Table Tennis, Whack n Run, Rippa Rugby, Squash, Netball, Miniball etc will be available at various times of the year.

Sports Notices are advised on School Stream, Facebook and our Website. Registrations can be completed on the School Stream app using forms, or by picking up a Registration form from the Office.

All external sporting activities are “user pays” and the sport fee must be paid before the sport commences.

Payments can be made directly to the school account 12 3154 0065126 000. 

Please enter your
· child's name 
· and what the payment is for/ or Invoice number if available.
Enrolment Procedures
5-Year-old enrolments
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There are three pre-entry visits before your child turns 5.  You will be advised of the pre-entry visits six weeks prior to your child’s fifth birthday.  If the arranged dates do not suit, contact the school immediately and alternative arrangements will be made.

· You are welcome to come into school to discuss your child’s entry to Salford School at any time.  Contact school for an appointment on 03 217 9521.

· Your pre-entry letter will include a uniform order list, stationery list, general permission slip, and any other information relevant to your child starting school.
· New Entrant Information Evenings are held each term, where you will have the opportunity to meet the new entrant teachers and learn about the school programmes.  An invitation will be forwarded to you in the term prior to your child starting school.

NEW ENTRANT Enrolments

· Enrolment packs are available from the school office. 
Welcome to the first stage of enrolling at Salford School.
To complete your provisional enrolment Salford requires the following information
· A completed enrolment form – please complete all questions.
· A copy of the eligibility document for your child. This can be either:

·      NZ birth certificate or NZ passport (if NZ citizen)

·      Australian passport (if Australian citizen) or

·      Country of Nationality birth certificate or passport

·      NZ residency permit or NZ student visa/permit and Parental 

        work permit (if the child is not a NZ citizen).

· Proof of your address (if in zone e.g., utilities bill, rental/sales agreement) to confirm that your child is “in zone”.

· Immunisation certificate – completed and signed by the doctor or practice nurse.  

· A copy of any Court Order Documents (if applicable)

· Student Data

An electronic record for each student is kept on the school’s Student Management System and it is essential that this information relating to primary contacts, secondary contacts, emergency contacts, changes of address, telephone numbers and email addresses is kept current at all times.  A contact details sheet can be completed by going to the school website www.salford.school.nz
Year 1-6 Enrolments

Enrolment packs are available from the school office. 
At the time of enrolment, the following documents are required:
· A completed enrolment form – please complete all questions.
· A copy of the eligibility document for your child. This can be either:

·      NZ birth certificate or NZ passport (if NZ citizen)

·      Australian passport (if Australian citizen) or

·      Country of Nationality birth certificate or passport

·      NZ residency permit or NZ student visa/permit and Parental 

        work permit (if the child is not a NZ citizen).

· Proof of your address (if in zone e.g., utilities bill, rental/sales agreement) to confirm that your child is “in zone”.

· Immunisation certificate – completed and signed by the doctor or practice nurse.  

· A copy of any Court Order Documents (if applicable)

· latest school report
ENROLMENT SCHEME
Salford School has an enrolment scheme. This is a mechanism for controlling overcrowding in state schools.  It requires the school to define a “Home Zone” and to manage its roll around an “optimum roll”.  Any student living within the Home Zone who wishes to attend the school is, by law, automatically entitled to enrol.
Enrolment Zone Boundaries
North

Waihopai River from Queens Drive to Racecourse Road

West
Queens Drive from Layard Street to the Waihopai River.  West side from 444 Queens Drive.  East side from James Hargest College Junior Campus north.

South
Layard Street from Queens Drive to Racecourse Road.  Properties on the south side of Layard Street are not included

East
Racecourse Road from Layard Street to Waihopai River.  All Racecourse Road properties are included in the zone, on the east side from 351 and on the west from James Hargest College.  Both sides of Auburn Road are in the zone. 
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Out of Zone Enrolments

An enrolment scheme also requires a school to put in place a procedure for managing enrolments of students who live outside the home zone, but wish to attend the school.  
· Each year the Board of Trustees will determine the number of places likely to be available to out of zone students seeking to enrol for the next enrolment period.  This information will be published as a public notice in the local newspaper.
· Applications for enrolment will be processed according to the following priorities:
· Priority 1 
Applications from siblings of current students

· Priority 2
Applications from siblings of former students 
· Priority 3
Applications from children of Board employees


· Priority 4
Applications from all other children.

· Where there are more applications in priority groups 1, 2, 3 and 4 than there are places available, selection within the priority group will be conducted in accordance with the instructions issued by the Secretary of Education under section 11G (i) of the Education Act 1989.  Parents will be informed of the date of any ballot by publication of a notice in a daily or community newspaper.
HOURS/BELL TIMES

	8:30am
	Please ensure that your child does NOT arrive at school before 8:30am.  Supervision is not available until 8:30am.

	8:55am
	Preparation Bell

Children need to be prepared for their day and in the classroom ready for a 9:00am start.

	9:00am
	Morning session commences

	11:00 to 11:20am
	Morning interval

	12:30 to 1:25pm
	Lunch break

	1:30pm
	Afternoon session commences

	3:00pm
	End of School Day

	3:15pm
	The school is not responsible for students after this time.
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LEARNING PARTNERSHIP: Home and School

A very important component of our learning culture is the partnership between the learner, their parents and their teachers.  We value open communication, respect and trust as crucial to seeing our students grow and thrive as learners and we are always looking for ways to develop and grow these relationships. 
At Salford School we provide the following opportunities for this to occur: 
· 'Meet the Team' evenings, 
· Goal setting interviews, 
· School assemblies, 
· After school meetings, 
· Email contact, 
· School Stream, 
· School Facebook page and 
· Newsletters; - one of the best ways to set up a meeting with your child's teachers.
Our teachers are approachable and happy to meet with you.
 Please remember to pick a suitable non-teaching time to approach them. 
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NEWSLETTERS

Newsletters, published fortnightly on a Monday, are uploaded to HERO (Student Management system – Parent access portal), School Stream, a link on facebook, and the Salford School website. 
Paper copies are available to be picked up from the office, if required. 
A notice will be placed on the school face book page to alert parents/caregivers that a newsletter has been published. 

OFFICE HOURS

Salford School office is staffed from 8:30am until 4:30pm daily. The office is covered by Student Receptionists during the lunch break from12:30 to 1:30pm.

PARENT HELPERS

We are pleased to have parents and caregivers at school as helpers. WE NEED YOU ... so please contact us if you can help. Help with school field trips, sports activities and assisting with any special classroom activities is appreciated.
Each Friday, the PTA hosts a “Friday Sausage Sizzle” which all children enjoy.  

Parent Help is called each term to assist with the Friday Sausage sizzle.

PARENT TEACHER ASSOCIATION 

As soon as you enroll your child(ren) at Salford School you become a member of the Salford Parent Teacher Association.
Your help with events to support the children and the school are appreciated. Your active involvement will help make memories and positive learning experiences for the whole school.
You are welcome to attend the meetings that are held each month. 

For details, see the P.T.A section on the Salford School website www.salford.school.nz 

The P.T.A can be contacted via email at salfordpta@gmail.com or ptasecsalford@gmail.com.

PRIVACY

All information relating to students and their families is confidential. From time to time parents request information such as addresses and phone numbers. Under the Privacy Act this information cannot be given out.
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ROAD SAFETY

Road crossings

All children and parents are encouraged to use the crossings on Lamond and Salford Streets.  Students are on Road Patrol from 8:30am to 8:50am and from 2:55pm to 3:10pm daily at both Lamond and Salford Streets.  
Bicycles / Scooters
The school supports the Land Transport recommendation that only students 10 years and over have the road sense and judgement to be able to bike on their own on public roads. 
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Children must walk their bicycles / scooters in the school grounds and park them in the stands provided. 
Drop off zone 
This area is for pick up and the drop off of students only.  Parents are not permitted to park cars in the drop off zone to go and collect a student from the classroom.  
You should only be in this space for two minutes, just long enough for you to get in/out of your car.  If your child is not waiting for you, please move on and come back.

No Parking areas

Parents please be aware, the no parking areas on Lamond and Salford Street are to ensure that there is a clear view for both motorists and students. Cars backed up or stopped on the lines are dangerous for our students on road patrol as they cannot see past the vehicles.
Please do not park across neighbour’s driveways when arriving at school to collect your 
child.

[image: image11.png]2 Availat
¥ 1able on the

pp Store



SCHOOL STREAM

Up load the school stream app to your phone/ipad/tablet

 

How to get the School Stream app on your mobile device?

iPhone / iPad iOS

From your mobile device go to the App Store search for School Stream
Tap the FREE/GET button to the right of the School Stream listing

Tap the INSTALL button

Enter your Apple ID and password & tap OK
Wait for the install icon to change to OPEN
Tap the OPEN button

You will be prompted to accept push notifications, you will need to select OK
Start typing Salford School into the search then SELECT Salford School
Android / Tablet

From your mobile device go to the Play Store search for School Stream
Tap the School Stream listing

Tap the INSTALL button

Tap the ACCEPT button

Wait for the app to install then tap the OPEN button

Start typing Salford School into the search then SELECT Salford School
Tap the DONE button in the top left

 

If you are viewing this page on your mobile device, visit the store links below.
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Android - Get it in Google Play          
 

Windows Phone/Other Devices

Use the following link, and follow the instructions below. Salford School Mobile
To pin a website on your Windows Phone:

Open the website you want to pin

Tap More icon, then tap Pin to Start

You will be able to access all of your school’s information; however you won’t be able to receive notifications.

Note: Some devices may vary please follow your usual installation procedure for downloading and installing an app to your device. Troubleshooting
 

Are your children attending different schools? 

Don't worry, School Stream caters for multiple schools from within the app itself. Jump between your children's schools by touching the school logo/name, or switch schools from the slide-in menu.
 
Choose which notifications you receive:
· Open the School Stream app on your mobile device

· From the slide-in menu, go to Settings
· Under Edit/Alerts select My Schools and select your School to open the Notifications page

· Toggle notifications on or off individually (e.g. Alerts, Events, Newsletters, etc.)

· When you have finished, use the Back button to return to the Settings page, then select Done to return to your School

· Return at any time to change the notifications you receive.

If you don’t wish to receive the notification sounds—please turn these off.  But remember keep checking for updates.[image: image16.jpg]



TERM DATES – 2022
Term 1:
starts between Monday 31 January and Tuesday 8 February 


ends Thursday 14 April
Term 2:         starts Monday 2 May 
ends Friday 8 July
Term 3:
starts Monday 25 July 
ends Friday 30 September
Term 4:
starts Monday 17 October 
ends no later than Tuesday 20 December
End of year date is determined by the number of “open for instruction” days.
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UNIFORMS

Salford has a compulsory school uniform.
School uniforms are  supplied by UniformNZ, Airport Avenue, Invercargill Airport.
Girls:
  Navy Blue Skort/Shorts, Navy Blue track pants (Salford School Logo embroidered on the leg).

Boys:   Navy Blue long pants, cargo shorts, or 3/4      

           cargo shorts, and Navy-Blue track pants (Salford School Logo embroidered on the leg).

Unisex uniform items
Polo Shirt—Navy with light blue trim (Salford School logo embroidered left hand side)
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Navy thermal/merino
Hoodie - Pullover or Zip - Navy/sky blue 
Navy long sleeved Polo Fleece—short zip (Salford School logo embroidered left hand side)
Navy sleeveless Polo Fleece—full zip (Salford School logo embroidered left hand side) 

Please note: Canterbury shorts and pants are not correct Salford School uniform.

Sunhats
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Navy Sunhats (Compulsory Terms 1 and 4)
Available from school office.  $10.50. 
If purchasing the sunhat direct from UniformNZ – recommendation is that the child’s christian name is embroidered on the hat - $5.00 extra.
Footwear    
Plain socks (white/black or navy).  Girls can also wear navy 
tights in the winter as an option.  Shoes MUST be practical and easily accessible.  We recommend plain sports shoes.  
Hair
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Should be tied back off the face with plain accessories.

Jewellery
Jewellery should be kept to a minimum to avoid injury/accident while playing.

Culturally significant items are acceptable.
(Wheelie shoes, jandals, brightly coloured shoes, hi-tops, gumboots and the like are neither suitable nor practical for students to wear at school)

Uniform items listed here can be viewed on the UniformNZ website https://salford.uniformnz.com at the School Office, and either ordered online direct, or through the office.  

WEBSITE/FACEBOOK PAGE

The school operates a website (www.salford.school.nz) and Facebook Page to keep families informed of school events etc.

“Like” our Facebook page to keep up to date with events and happenings at Salford.

We encourage you to regularly visit both the Facebook page and the Website for the
latest communications home.

Questions

�





Students on Year 6 Camp 2020
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